
TO:   MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
 
FROM:  NEIL JENSEN, City Administrator 
 
SUBJECT:     Cannon Falls Bomber Dance Team Banner Request 
 
MEETING DATE:   December 15, 2020 
 
BACKGROUND; 
 
Please find attached a request from the Cannon Falls Bomber Dance Team to hang 
banners on the John Burch Field fence.  By the request it looks like a team banner and 
four senior banners.  They would like to hang them until the end of the season or 
around March 29th.  There have been similar requests like this during this pandemic and 
school closures. 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 
Please consider the request to hang the banners as it seems reasonable to approve the 
request. 
 
REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 
 
Please make a motion to allow the Cannon Falls Bomber dance team to hang dance 
team banners on the John Burch Field fence until March 29th.  



 
 

  
 
 
 
 

Contributing to a safer Minnesota 

EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER 

Cannon Falls Bomber Dance Team 
820 E Minnesota Street ● Cannon Falls, MN 55009 

Ph 651.301.0760 (Coach Jamie) 

www.cannonfallsdanceteam.com 

 
December 9, 2020 
 
Cannon Falls City Council 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
I am coming to you with a request from the Dance Team.  In typical years, we have a team banner 
printed as well as banners for our seniors.  These banners are normally displayed in the high 
school and the gym.  Since this is a very unusual year, and with many unknowns about how the 
rest of our season or the school year is going to look, I’d like to try to make sure that the athletes 
on the team, as well as the seniors, get as much recognition as possible. 
 
I am requesting permission to hang our team banner and senior banners for our four seniors on 
the fence at John Burch Park.  This would be similar to the senior banner that was approved last 
Spring. 
 
I will hang the banners in the next couple of weeks once they have arrived and I will take them 
down at the conclusion of our season, which will be no later than the week of March 29, 2020. 
 
In this unprecedented year, I am trying to make things as normal as possible and get some 
recognition for our athletes.  I feel like having our banner hung where the community can see it 
and recognizing our seniors as we normally would, is a good step. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Jamie Swenning 
 
Jamie Swenning 
Head Coach 
Cannon Falls Bomber Dance Team 


